
 

 

The Long Island Sound Study is a cooperative Federal/state Management Conference researching and addressing the priority environmental problems  

of the Sound identified in the Comprehensive Conservation and Management Plan. The Nitrogen Coordination Work Group provides technical support on restoration and 

conservation activities to the Management Committee in implementing the CCMP. The Work Group is facilitated by NEIWPCC. 
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Nitrogen Coordination Work Group (NCWG) 

September 29, 2022, 1pm-2:30pm, Meeting Notes 

1pm Welcome/Introductions/Logistics 
Richard 

Friesner 

1:05pm 

Work Group Discussion Overview: 

 

FY 2023+ Workplan Development. 

We have been asked to develop a workplan to guide 

the next funding cycle process and advance our 

shared goals of Nitrogen coordination in the 

watershed. 

 

• Members reviewed the workplan and 

discussed changes, edits, and additions. 

• Purpose will be updated in the future, but 

now includes a watershed-wide focus. 

• Made additional updates/changes to 

priorities for WW-2, WW-6, WW-12, WW-13, 

WW-14, WW-17, WW-25, WW-26, WW-28, 

WW-29, and WW-35. 

 

Final draft is attached along with the message 

transmitting this meeting summary. 

 

 

All as 

appropriate 

2:05pm 

Meeting Schedule: 

• Set regularly scheduled meetings are as follows: 

o January 5, 2023, 1-2:30pm 

o March 23, 2023, 1-2:30pm 

o June 15, 2023, 1-2:30pm 

o September 28, 2023, 1-2:30pm 

Calendar invitations forthcoming 

Richard 

Friesner 

Long Island Sound Study 

N Coordination Work Group 

Meeting Attendees:  

 

 
Jim Ammerman, LISS/NEIWPCC 

Mary Arnold, NYSDEC/NEIWPCC 

Jordan Bishop, NEIWPCC 

Richard Friesner, NEIWPCC (facilitator) 

Michele Golden, NYSDEC 

Arthur Johnson, MassDEP 

Kathleen Knight, CTDEEP 

Ester Nelson, EPA 

Leah O’Neill, EPA 

Vicky O’Neill, NYSDEC/NEIWPCC 

Kelly Streich CTDEEP 

Susan Van Patten, NYSDEC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Nitrogen Coordination Work Group is 

an opportunity for staff from the 

Connecticut Department of Energy and 

Environmental Protection and New York 

State Department of Environmental 

Conservation with support from LISS 

partners to coordinate ongoing nitrogen 

reduction efforts in the Long Island Sound 

Study area. 

 

http://www.longislandsoundstudy.net/

